Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

IRWIN: Hi! my name is Travis Jordan Irwin, I arrived on the 23rd of August 1988, weighing 7lbs. 14ozs. My parents are David and Sabine (Frost). My proud grand-parents are Mr. and Mrs. George Irwin and Mr. Klaus Frost and Mrs.

Gaby Frost.

PICARD - DUHEME: Roseanne Picard and Roger Duheme are proud to announce the birth of their third child, a baby boy named Vincent named Corey, weighing 4 lbs. 10-1/2 oz. on September 26, 1988 at 4:18 p.m. at the Barrie Hospital. A brother for Chantal and Roger jr. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Picard and Mr.

DIED

and Mrs. Earl Duheme.

ELLIOTT, Olive: At Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown, on October 18, 1988, age 91, Janet Olive Weir Ross wife of the late Lorne Elliott, mother of Ross (Hazel), Gordon (Beryl), Douglas Drummond (Audrey), (Lynn) and Merrill (Patricia) also survived by 13 grandchildren, 17 great grandchildren and her sister Isabel Stewart. Funeral service was held on Friday, October 21st St-Paul's United at Church at 2 p.m. Inter-ment Union Cemetery. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

McNIECE, Katie: At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec, on Wednesday, October 19, 1988. Katherine (Katie) Waddell age 92 years. Beloved wife of the late Clinton Earl McNiece, Franklin Centre, Quebec. Dear mother of Ken. Leaves to mourn one brother Lloyd, Predeceased by several brothers and sisters. Survived by several grandchildren, nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home 1483 Rte 202, Franklin Centre, Satur day October 22nd at 2 p.m. Interment Covey Hill Union Cemetery. SCHENKER, Helen: At her residence Hemming-

ford, Quebec, on Thurs-day, October 19, 1988. Helen Philomena Schenker age 83 years. Private Funeral at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain Street, Hemmingford. CARD OF THANKS

#### We would like to sincere express our

thanks to friends and

relatives for their many acts of kindness at the time of Denis' death. time of Denis' Your thoughtfulness and support will always be remembered. Isabelle Smyth The Frédérick Family

## CARD OF THANKS

I regret that there is not enough time left between 90 years and 100 years to personally thank all the kind friends who have wished me well, by card, phone, etc. and who were unable to attend the party on the 15th prepared in my honor by daughters Carol and Marilyn, with husbands Joe Carr and Richard O'Regan, To those people whom I have not personally thanked I hope that you will accept this card to show my appreciation of your best wishes and thoughtful-ness. You all are the reason I live in Huntingdon and not in Florida or California. Erle C. Martin

Mr. François Trépanier and family wish to express their deep gratitude and their sincere thanks to relatives and friends for their expressions of symapthy at the time of the death of Mrs. Délia Caza Trépanier, on October 10, 1988 at the age of 74 years, either by mass offerings, floral tributes, telegrams, visits and attendance at funeral. We are grateful to neighbours and friends for the food brought in. Thanks you also to the Dames Chrétiennes for the nice lunch served after the funeral. All those who omitted to sign the register are asked to consider this as a personal thank you. All was greatly appreciated.

I wish to express my sincere thanks to my neighbours, relatives and friends, for the many cards, gifts, flowers and phone calls at the Hospital and since I came home. A special thank you to may family for the tender loving care I received every day. A big thank you to Herh and Alvina for keeping an eye on my place while I was in the Jewish Hospital. To Bea Tulley and Mary Lunn for never letting me feel alone and Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Bannerman for their concern and kindness. It was all very much appreciated. We wish to express our

grateful thanks and appreciation to the St. Bernard Volunteer Fire Department and the Hemmingford Volunteer Fire Department members for their prompt action and assistance during our recent barn fire. We wish also to express our sincere thanks to our neighbours, relatives and friends for donations and assistance. Your acts of kindness and generosity are deeply appreciated. Arnold and Ronald Whyte

I would like to thank my family, relatives and

day. Also flowers, cards, food and gifts were very much appreciated. Edith Stevenson 25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

friends who helped me to

celebrate my 80th Birth-

9 p.m. - 2 a.m. AT HUNTINGDON CHATEAU Orchestra - Wild Country Lunch Served

HELEN and JOHN (JACKIE)

McGOWAN

SATURDAY, NOV. 5, 1988

#### Her paternal grandparents were the late Willis M. and Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Gilmartin were married Saturday, Oct. 8, 1988 in a Mary Roberts of Ormstown morning service at the St. Lambert United Church in and her maternal grandparents are Nelson and Elgie

Roberts - Gilmartin

wedding

St. Lambert. The Reverend E. Lloyd-Ivany officiated at the double ring ceremony The bride, the former Roberta Cindy Roberts, is the youngest daughter of Lyman A. Roberts and the late Joyce Andrews Roberts of St. Lambert. Andrews of Ottawa. The groom is the son of Charlotte Lefebvre, LaSalle, and Eddie Gilmartin, Vancouver, BC. The groom's uncle, Mr. Wil-

liam Wall acted as best man, while the ushers were Mr. Kenneth Todd and Mr. Peter Wall.

# CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Sherwood Boyse wishes to thank the many friends and neighbours for their care and concern at the time of Sherwood's death. Many thanks to those who stayed at the house and those who brought food. We deeply appreciate the of many expressiosn sympathy in the form of cards, letters, flowers and visits to the funeral home. Thank you to the many people who attended the funeral. A special word of thanks to Rev. Andrew Sandilands, and the organist Rev. Kristine Graunke. We are grateful to the women of Lacolle United Church, "The Lacolle United Church Choir and others who thoughtfully provided and served refreshments after the service. To those who so generously donated in Sherwood's memory to the Odelltown Church Fund, we offer our sincere gratitude. For all the acts of kindness shown to us at our time of loss, we

Anna, Robert, Norma, Winona & Brian

are deeply grateful.

Many thanks to the Drs. and nurses at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the good care I received there as a patient. Thanks also for the visits, cards and telephone calls from friends. It was all very much appreciated. Gordon Burrows

I would like to thank Dr. Blonde and the staff of the third floor Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care during my recent illness. Also a special thanks to relatives and friends for help, cards, calls and visits. All very were much appreciated. Wallace Douglas

We wish to express our

sincere thanks to family and friends who in the recent death of Ena Arthur Wood, gave their sympathies, comfort, floral and spiritual tributes. A special thank you to the staff of the 2nd floor at Centre d'Accueil Ormstown who gave her such good and loving care. Thanks to the Committee of Russelltown United Church who made it possible to use the Little White Church on the Hill. Thank you to all who helped in any way at the time of her death and funeral. The Wood Family Anne, Greg, Carolyn

thank most sincerely their family, relatives and friends for their unending concern and support during Ross' brief illness and untimely death. Your kindness will alwlays be remembered. I would like to thank Dr. Thompson and Dr. Vandor for their excellent

emergency care I received

and Heather Elliot wish to

for the birth of my child. Also I would like to thank the nurses on staff on the maternity ward at the Barrie while we were patients there. Special thank you to relatives, friends for their visits, flowers, gifts and cards. Very much appreciated. Roseanne and baby Vincent IN MEMORIAM

### husband and loving dad, who died suddenly October 21st, 1968, also a dear

FARQUHAR, Alton - In loving memory of a dear

son and brother, Gerald (Gerry), accidentally November 3rd 1985, age 35 years. Silent thought of times together Are memories that will last forever. Love and remembered by Greta and family.

#### Thelate Sherwood Edgerton Boyse and Winona of Albany, Edgerton Sherwood Friend we have in Jesus.

Boyse passed away peace-fully, after a lengthy illness at his home in Lacolle (Odeltown), Que. Born July 9, 1901, he as was the son of James Boyse and Clara Edgerton, Sherwood spent his entire life farming in Odeltown.

He leaves to mourn his passing, his loving wife, the former Anna Campbell, four children: Robert, on the home farm, Brian (Paula) of Mobile, Ala-bama, Norma (James) Kazulak of Alburg, VT. N.Y. Also two grandchildren, Stacey and Shawn of Mobile, and sisters Dorothy Heatlie of Haw-

kesbury, Ont. Bernice Campbell of Cooperstown, N.Y., Thelma MacLeod of Kingston, Ont. and Luella Gaston of Hawkesbury. Two brothers, Gilbert and Jack, predeceased him. The funeral was held on Tuesday, Oct. 18, in the

Odeltown Church with favorite hymns sung by the

Lacolle Choir: "Amazing

Grace" and "What a

organist, Rev. Kristine Graunké. Pallbearers were:

The minister was the Rev.

Andrew Sandilands, and

Richard Hohn, Dr. Robert Stitt, Charles Robindson, Ovide Breault, Grant Van Vliet, and Eric Boyse. The large attendance showed the high esteem in

which the deceased was held in the community. Interment was at Burton-

ville Cemetery.